BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

DIED

MOORE, John Clifford - Died peacefully at the Wales Home, Richmond, Qc, on Friday, May 26, 2000, at the age of 95. Beloved husband of the late Alison Ewing, loving father of Diana and John (Elaine). Cherished grandfather of Sean and David. Clifford also leaves to mourn his sisters in law Muriel and Betty, his nieces, Patty, Elizabeth, Sharon and his nephew Philip, his great-nieces Jodie and Allison as well as many other relatives and friends. Predeceased by his sisters Bina, Eilean, Kathleen, Ada and Enid and his brother Archie. A funeral service was held on Tuesday, May 30, 2000. at 2 p.m. at St. Anne's Anglican Church with the Rev. Ruth Matthews officiating, the family was at the church 1 hour before the service to receive friends and family. In lieu of flowers donations to the Wales Home Foundation, 506 Rte 243, Richmond, Qc. J0B 2H0 or the charity of your choice would be gratefully appreciated. Funeral arrange-ments entrusted to Cass Funeral Home, 295 Principale St. South, Richmond, Qc. (819)826-2502.

OVANS, Gordon - At the Huntingdon County Hospital on May 23, 2000 passed away Mr. Gordon Ovans aged 68 years. Beloved husband of Mrs. Katharyn Thurston and dear father of Alan, Nora (Willy), Rodney and Terry. Survived by his two grandchildren Ashley and Anthony, his sisters and brothers Eleanor, Wilfred, Marjoric, Ruth, Marvin and Janet also by many relatives and friends. Predeceased by his sisters Florence and Beryl. Visiting hours were Thursday, May 25 from 2 to 4 and from 7 to 9 p.m. and Friday, May 26 at 10 a.m. and from 7 to 9 p.m. and Friday, May 26 at 10 a.m. Funeral service was held Friday, May 26 in St-Andraw's Presbyterian Church at 11 a.m. Burial at the St-Anicot Cemetery. Donations to the Huntingdon County Hospital would be appreciated by the family. Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils.

PROUDFOOT, Ola Elizabeth (née Pringle) -Passed away on May 23, 2000 in her 75th year, due to complications from heart surgery in the Montreal General Hospital, Beloved wife of Jonathan, devoted mother of Mark, mother in law of Connie, grandmother of David Proudfoot, She also leaves to grandmother of David Proudfoot. She also leaves to mourn her brother Morris Pringle (Irene) of Cornwall, Ontario. Rested at the Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon, Quebec. Visitation was held on May 24, 7 to 9 p.m., Thursday, May 25, 2 to 4 p.m. and 7 to 9 p.m. The Funeral Service was held in St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, Huntingdon, Quebec at 3:00 p.m. on Friday, May 26. In lieu of flowers donations to the Huntingdon Little Green Library, or St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church Memorial Fund would be very much appreciated. would be very much appreciated.

RICKARD, Richard Henry - Passed away at the Barria Memorial Hospital on May 26, 2000. Beloved husband of the late Rita Lapierre, father of Jim (Katrinke) and Linda (Ron), grandfather of Sara and Jenny. Rick was a WWII veteran, who served proudly with the US Army. A memorial service will be held on June 5 at 10 am at \$1. Romain Rarich in held on June 5 at 10 a.m. at St. Romain Parish in Hemmingford. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Canadian Heart Association or charity of your choice would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home, Div. Gilles Serre Inc., Hemmingford.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of Francis McCormick wish to thank members and staff of Huntingdon Hospital, Dr. Lemieux, Father Clement, Mrs. Maynard, Estelle Roy, Mrs. Ouimet, Mr. Serre, St. Joseph's Choir of Huntingdon, relatives, neighbors and friends for flowers, masses, food, Roger Bergevin, pallbearers, Mrs. Cavanagh for catering and Diane during our recent bereavement. All was much appreciated.

Mary McCormick Jim McCormick Marguerite Nelson & family Gerald & Kay McCormick & family

The family of the late John Clifford Moore wishes to thank the staff at the Wales Home for the wonderful care provided to their father.

I would like to thank Dr. Geukjian and the nurses of the emergency room, 2nd and 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care while I was a patient there. Also many thanks to family, neighbours and friends for their many acts of kindness.

Sincerely Bessie Elliott

The family of the late Elliot Whyte would like to sincerely thank family, relatives and friends for their presence at the funeral home, for flowers, for the thoughtful notes and cards and for charitable donations given in Elliot's memory. A warm thank-you to all the ladies for the delicious food received during the last 6 months. Sincere appreciation is also given to the Hemmingford Ambulance crew and to Dr. Geukjian, Dr. Blonde, Dr. Luu, the CLSC girls, the emergency and 3rd floor nurses and the staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Please accept this as our personal thank-you.

Shirley, Andy & Cindy

The family of the late Roméo Rochefort wish to express their heartfelt thanks to Dr. Kevin Brissette, to the staff of the CLSC St-Chrysostome and Huntingdon, relatives, friends and neighbors for their support during his illness and their sympathy at the time of his death. May you accept this acknowledgment as personal.

Juliette Rochefort & family



Jackie Beauclair & Fred Deyette

on June 3, 2000 · from 7 pm - 3 am

Loisirs de Cazaville, Cazaville, Quebec Music by "Black & White" Light lunch . Couple: \$5.00 . Single: \$3.00



Thank-you



Words alone cannot express our heartfelt thanks to the good people of this community for their outpouring of sympathy, support, and kindness during our recent bereavement.

Thank you for your donations to the Little Green Library, the Huntingdon County Hospital, and St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church in memory of Ola.

Thank you for your prayers to nourish our souls, and food to nourish our bodies.

Thank you for your floral tributes and your visits to the Funeral Parlor.

Thank you to everyone who took a part in the service to celebrate Ola's life in St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church on Friday, May 26th, Rev. Kate Jordon, Father Gabriel Clement, the Choir, Piper Wanda Goundrey and her many friends in the Pews.

A Special thanks to the ladies of the Church who prepared the lunch for a large crowd after the burial.

> Jon, Mark, David, Connie Proudfoot, and Morris Pringle.

@809vv310500

The late Ola Proudfoot leaves the library as her living legacy

Nearly 30 years ago, Huntingdon's Ola Proudfoot had a dream, which she shared with some of her friends: to open a community library in Huntingdon. This small group put their heads together and made this dream come true,

In 1972, the Little Green Library opened

its doors to serve the community of Huntingdon and the surrounding area. Its location, then and now, is at 6 Hunter St.

Over the years, Ola cherished her dream-come-true, and worked hard to support it. Not one week went by that she didn't make several visits to the library, and she understood its workings right down to the tiniest details. She kept an eye on everything, passing many days classifying books, checking on things, or cleaning up. Up until just recently, she attended every meeting and got involved in every possible way she could right up to the end.

We will never forget her nearly 30 years of devoted service to the Library, as well as her devotion and involvement on nearly every one of its committees. She gave freely of her time and herself made frequent donations to the coffers.

Ola, we will always remember you.

Micheline M. Latreille Secretary-publicist The Little Green Library. (tr:JT)